
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES 
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
1301 Young Street, Room 833 
Dallas, Texas 75202 
 
Division of Medicaid & Children’s Health, Region VI 
 
 
July 14, 2011 
 
 
Our Reference:   SPA-OK-11-02 
 
 
Dr. Garth Splinter, State Medicaid Director 
Oklahoma Health Care Authority 
2401 NW 23rd St., Suite 1A 
Oklahoma City, OK 73107 
Attention:  Tywanda Cox / OKHCA 
 
 
Dear Dr. Splinter: 
 
We have reviewed the proposed amendment to your Medicaid State Plan submitted under 
Transmittal Number 11-02. Effective April 1, 2011, the Oklahoma Title XIX State Plan has been 
amended to reflect Section 6505 of the Affordable Care Act, Medicaid prohibition on payments 
to institutions or entities located outside of the United States.   
 
Transmittal Number 11-02 is approved with an effective date of April 1, 2011 as requested.  A 
copy of the HCFA-179, Transmittal No. 11-02 dated June 21, 2011 is enclosed along with the 
approved plan pages. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Jeoffrey Branch at (214) 767-6449. 
 
 

Sincerely, 
 
    
 

Bill Brooks 
Associate Regional Administrator 
Division of Medicaid and Children’s Health    
 

Enclosure 
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